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of the battery for network services and expects that data on battery use will inform future cost 
allocation approaches to energy storage devices. 

The Guideline has a number of obligations to prevent discriminatory behaviour in favour of a 
particular entity (namely those obligations are set out in clauses 4.1 and 4.3). These 
obligations cannot be waived. To ensure ongoing compliance with this clause, as a condition 
of this waiver, AusNet is required to share with the AER information on the contractual 
relationship between itself and its retail partner. This will provide ongoing comfort that AusNet 
is complying with its obligations as set out in clause 4. 

We have decided to grant a waiver from clause 3.1, 4.2.1 and 4.2.2 of the Guideline to allow 
AusNet to install, own, and operate ten pole-top batteries. The waiver is provided until 
31 December 2035. The waiver is granted on the basis that the assets and associated costs 
across the agreed 10-year battery lifespan follow the cost allocation methodology projected in 
the application and subject to the conditions below. 

Conditions 

The following conditions apply with this waiver approval: 

• Providing the AER with information on the contractual relationship between AusNet 
and its retail partner. This information includes the contractual terms, conditions and 
payments. This information should be provided to AERringfencing@aer.gov.au within 
20 business days of the contract being finalised. Where there are changes in this 
contractual arrangement, the AER should be notified within 20 business days. We 
acknowledge the commercially sensitive nature of this information and will treat this 
information, accordingly, noting our policies regarding information privacy and 
disclosure of information.  

• Ex-post public sharing of information about the battery unit (e.g., location(s), size, 
intended purposes and uses, and a key contact for external stakeholders if they wish 
to discuss the project further) and any useful learnings that will support the battery 
market.  

• Provide on a calendar year basis a comparison of the uses (volume and frequency) of 
the battery that confirms and differentiates between AusNet’s network usage and 
spare capacity leased to its contracted third party, and an explanation of any 
differences between forecast and actual usage. The independent assessor, as part of 
the annual ringfencing compliance assessment required under clause 6.2 of the 
Guideline, is to confirm the comparison is accurate. This includes:   

o The total quantified benefit derived from the deployment of the battery from all 
services.  

o The total quantified benefit derived from the deployment of the battery from 
direct control services.  

o The total quantified benefit derived from the deployment of the battery from 
other distribution services and other services; and  

o A comparison of uses (volume and frequency) of the battery that confirms the 
usage by AusNet and by its contracted third party, including the initial proposed 
allocation as a baseline against which the actual usage of the battery can be 
compared. 

 
In addition, staff may request that AusNet makes available to the AER, information on the 
performance of the batteries participating in this trial, such as the split between network and 
market benefits, when this is sought by the AER staff at any time during the tenure of the 
waiver. 






